POETRY SOCIETY OF INDIANA added a "Tech Guru" to our Board in order to stay connected and to support each other here in Indiana. Our Tech Guru teaches us all sorts of new technologies and techniques to help us continue our work, keep in touch, and impart information. (Thank you, Alys!) Lately we learned about Dropbox and WeTransfer, along with ways to navigate Zoom. This enabled us to virtually hold our "First Tuesday" meetings for our PSI members. After checking in and giving short stories, we jump into our agenda which includes a bit of business information and calendar events, a writing and/or project workshop, and a round robin of shared poems. Plans are in the works for our Annual Spring Fling to be held electronically on Saturday, April 24th. This day-long event is available to members and non-members. As usual, there will be an assortment of workshops, some business issues to tend to, and poetry to share. See poetrysocietyofindiana.org for more details April 2021 STROPHES 5 along with daily events scheduled for the Poetry Month of April.

~ Deborah Petersen, President